7th December 2022 - document provided by Tony Lyle

Discussion on various matters -SMASH

Present: Tony Lyle, Sara Robinson, Jamie Rundle.

Following a brief talk around the whatsApp messages where some members  suggested a possible postponement at approximately 3.45,. it was decided to go through the business due to be discussed as follows:

4. BUSINESS TO BE DISCUSSED -
a) To approve the draft SMASH Five Year Plan – our focus for the next five years including a strategy to encourage younger people to participate.
Discussion
We agreed subject to ratification that we would ask various members to undertake leading on the following key topics on the 5 year plan formed from the Survey as discussed at the previous meeting.
· Beach Cleans 2/yr and Litter Picks 1/yr.   SR
· Tree planting and wildflower seeding  Feb 23  JR and JS
· Community Composting possibly working with Kingsbridge Area Group   Emma Grey
· Home Energy Advice and Renewable Energy cw EV charging points  TL
· Community Orchard improvements, higher hedging, pruning  JR
· Other ideas from the survey will need more volunteers (see below)

b) To agree the format and future date for an event for those who have expressed an interest in assisting with climate & nature related projects.
Discussion:
Following previous discourse on this subject where it was agreed to set up an informal ‘tea, cake and chat ‘ in the Annex and invite those who responded to the Survey who said they might help, it was agreed to ask Kathy to check with the Parish Councils for permission  to go ahead. Also to ask her to contact the people just referred to to invite them, wording to be decided Beforehand. Date Sunday 15th January 23 10 - 12

c) To receive updates re composting and the orchard visit                   . Covered above
d) Wildflower Seed Request Update and to approve a project leader.        “                
e) Kingsbridge Area Sustainability Group potential link up.                          “   
The Kingsbridge group will be limited to TQ7 + Salcombe, East Allington and Blackawton.  They have discussed  Home Energy and next up is Composting.         
f) New Chairman for 2023. This item could not be discussed as there have been no offers and there were insufficient members to discuss a way forward. This may need a special meeting as soon as possible as Christmas is fast approaching followed rapidly by the 31st December deadline.
Meeting closed at approximately 5.30.

Please see the notes below.
Update: Due in part to this meeting not being quorate and the absence of a volunteer for the post I am prepared to be Acting Chair until the meeting on February 1st  for the sake of continuity. We will need to discuss where the future of the group lies and to elect a new Chair if someone is prepared to take it on…
I am waiting for Kathy to let us know about giving the go ahead for the Meet, Greet and Chat Coffee Morning. This will have to be planned for February now as the Panto takes preference for the Annex during January. 
There is a meeting on Living Churchyards on 11th January at 4 pm in the Church organised by Lizzie Allsop,  We had this as a provisional date for a SMASH meeting but we obviously don’t want the dates to clash.

